
December 18, 2017 
 

The East Lampeter Township Board of Supervisors met on Monday, December 18, 2017, at 
7:30 pm. at the East Lampeter Township Office: 2250 Old Philadelphia Pike, Lancaster, PA 
17602. The meeting was called to order by Mr. Dave Buckwalter, Chairman. In addition to 
Mr. Buckwalter, supervisors present were: Mr. John Blowers, Mr. Ethan Demme, Mr. Glenn 
Eberly and Mr. Corey Meyer. Also present was Mr. Ralph Hutchison, Township Manager. 

The following persons signed in as being present in the audience:  
Brendan Johnson 
Harry Stevens 
Brian Burr 
Richard Stamm 
Susan Stamm 
Lynn Commero, representing Lancaster Newspapers 
Amanda Groff, Harbor Engineering 

    Randy Hess, Good & Plenty 
    Jamie Jun, Esq., 1852 Capital  

 
   Public Comment (non agenda items) 

 
None 

 

Consent Agenda 
 

a. Approval of minutes of the Monday, December 4, 2017 Regular Meeting 
b. Approval to Pay Invoices from all Funds Totaling $405,660.11 

 

Chairman Buckwalter presented the bills to be paid from various funds for the total amount of 
$405,660.11 He mentioned that $61,200.00 was going to the Township’s four volunteer fire 
companies at $15,300.00 each.  Quarterly contributions to the public libraries serving 
Township residents totaling $8,300.00 including Lancaster County Library getting $3,569.00, 
Manheim Township Public Library getting $2,822.00 and Pequea Valley Public Library 
getting $1,909.00. In addition he mentioned a payment in the amount of $17,688.19 to Cody 
Computer Services Inc. for the police record system’s maintenance.  

 
A motion was made by Mr. Meyers and seconded by Mr. Blowers to approve the consent 
agenda items. The motion was passed by unanimous voice vote. 

 
 

Old Business 
 
 

a. Triangle Car Wash Land Development Plan #15-22: 5 Strasburg Pike 



Mr. Freudenthal indicated that he was representing the seller of the property, Frederick Real 
Estate LLC and that he is also serving as the liaison between the former developers of the 
proposed car wash and 1852 Capital, the prospective owner. He mentioned that Mr. Brendan 
Johnson the president of 1852 Capital as well as Jamie Jun, Esq. their local attorney were 
present. Mr. Freudenthal said that he was there to review the packet of information that he 
submitted and to go over time a perceived discrepancy from the November 13, 2017 meeting 
when the Supervisors previously acted on this plan. Mr. Freudenthal said that he understood that 
the Board’s action in November allowed the applicant to complete the process and record the 
plan prior to May 1, 2018 provided that their application to PADOT for an extension of time on 
the Highway Occupancy Plans (HOP) is completed prior to January 1, 2018. He further indicated 
that PADOT has already extended the time on the HOP and so he feels that they have met the 
January 1, 2018 deadline. He also said that he was concerned that Township staff felt that all 
other permits, such as the building permit had to be complete by January 1, 2018. After a 
discussion on the time extension granted in November of 2017, Board members indicated that 
they would find it acceptable to have the plan recorded by May 1, 2018. 

A motion was then made by Mr. Meyer to grant Triangle Car Wash a time extension to process 
revisions to the final land development plan for 5 Strasburg Pike and record plan number 15-22 
provided that this is completed by May 1, 2018. 

 

New Business 
 

a. Lapp Lot Add-on Plan #17-15: 2571 Siegrist Road 

Chairman Buckwalter asked if anyone was present for this project. Mr. Randy Hess was in 
attendance for the applicant. Mr. Hess indicated that he wanted to discuss the Ordinance required 
road frontage improvements along Eastbrook Road that would be triggered by this lot add-on 
plan. He indicated that the Township Planning Commission had discussed this issue at length 
and ultimately recommended that the applicant only be required to pay a fee in lieu of 
improvements that would be based upon the cost to install sidewalks in the area of the Mill 
Creek flood plain. He said that the Planning Commission concluded that due to the flood plain 
and the slopes along Eastbrook Road the only reasonable time to install these improvements 
would be when the nearby bridge over Mill Creek is being replaced or reconstructed by PADOT. 
Finally, Mr. Hess indicated that if the Board of Supervisors agrees with this recommendation, 
that the applicant will withdraw the lot add-on plan application and submit a full subdivision 
plan for the site.  

After a brief discussion, Board members indicated that they agreed with the Planning 
Commission’s recommendation and that Mr. Hess could proceed with the subdivision plan on 
that basis. No formal action was taken by the Board. 
 

b. Lancaster Host Stormwater management Plan #17-17: 2300 Lincoln Hwy East 

Chairman Buckwalter asked if anyone was present for this project. Amanda Groff with Harbor 
Engineering representing the Lancaster Host was present with Harry Stevens & Brian Burr of the 



Lancaster Host.  

Ms. Groff indicated that the Lancaster Host Resort & Conference Center is proposing to 
construct a new courtyard alongside the existing conference center. She stated that the new 
courtyard will be constructed within the area of the existing parking lot and tennis courts 
immediately adjacent to the conference center. She further indicated that the property is located 
within the Regional Commercial (C-3) zoning District and the Agricultural (AG) zoning District, 
however the proposed improvements are entirely within the C-3 zoning District. There was a 
brief discussion with the Board regarding this plan. 
 
Ms. Groff and Mr. Stevens also shared information regarding the Lancaster Host’s plans for 
additional development of the property in future years. 
 
A motion was then made by Mr. Meyers to conditionally approve the Lancaster Host Stormwater 
Management Plan #17-17 subject to the letter dated December 7, 2017 from the Township 
Engineer. Mr. Eberly seconded the motion. The motion was passed by unanimous voice vote. 
 

c. Wolgemuth Stormwater management Plan #17-18: Hartman Station Road 
 
Chairman Buckwalter asked if anyone was present for this project. No one was present.  
Based on the letter submitted by DMA, the applicants, Dennis & Denise Wolgemuth, are 
proposing to construct a new dwelling, outbuildings, driveway, parking area, in-ground 
swimming pool, patio, and assorted walkways on an existing 10.6 acre lot created from a three 
(3) lot subdivision originally submitted in 2001. One of the lots was to remain with the other two 
(2) to be improved. The immediately adjoining lot south of the Wolgemuth lot has been 
improved as part of the referenced three (3) lot subdivision from 2001. The Wolgemuth Lot 
(shown on the referenced plan application now proposes to improve the lot shown previously on 
the referenced plan as Lot No. 1.  
The Lot is currently cultivated with no existing buildings or impervious coverage. Stormwater is 
proposed to be managed with a combination of subsurface infiltration beds and surface 
detention/infiltration basins. The proposed driveway will also have stepped infiltration beds. The 
entire 10.6 acre lot is located within the “AG” Agricultural Zoning District.  
After a brief discussion, a motion was made by Mr. Eberly to approve the Wolgemuth 
Stormwater Management Plan conditioned on the letter dated December 7, 2017 from the 
Township Engineer. Mr. Meyer seconded the motion. The motion was passed by unanimous voice 
vote. 

 
Action Items: 
 

a. Adoption of 2018 Budget for all Funds 
 
Mr. Hutchison stated that since the draft budget was published for public inspection staff has 
continued to look at the budget line items as they were stated in the draft. He said that a few of 



the items on the draft should be adjusted before the board adopts the 2018 budget. Mr. 
Hutchison stated that efforts were made to identify adjustments that would increase budget 
revenue and decrease budget expenditures especially in the general fund. It was mentioned by 
Mr. Demme that he felt that the Township should try and get the budget deficit down to slightly 
less than the actual deficit of 2017. The Board discussed the proposed staff additions to the 
Police Department and Information Technology as well as the choice between paying for road 
salt, line painting and traffic signal electricity from the General Fund or the Highway Aid Fund. 
 
After discussion, a motion was made by Mr. Demme to approve the 2018 Budget with the 
recommended adjustment suggested by staff and with the removal of the expenses for the 
additional police officer and IT staff from the 2018 General Fund budget and also shifting the 
budgeted expenses for road salt, line painting and traffic signal electricity to the Highway Aid 
fund.  Mr. Blowers seconded the motion and it was passed by unanimous voice vote. 
 
 

b. Resolution re  2018 Tax Levy 
 
A motion was made by Mr. Eberly to adopt the Resolution establishing the 2018 Real Estate Tax 
rate for East Lampeter Township for general purposes in the amount of 1.75 mills on each dollar 
assessed valuation. Mr. Meyers seconded the motion and it was passed by unanimous voice vote. 
 

Resolution #2017-29 
 

c. Resolution appointing the Lancaster County Treasurer as Tax Collector 
 
Mr. John W. Shertzer was elected to the position of Tax collector for East Lampeter Township 
for the tem 2018-2021 on or about November 7, 2017. Mr. Shertzer tendered his resignation 
declining to accept this position on December 18th 2017. As a result the Board of Supervisors 
must make an appointment to have someone fill this role. The proposed Resolution, if adopted, 
will name the Lancaster County Treasurer to serve as the Tax collector for East Lampeter 
Township for 2018 and 2019. 
 
A motion was made by Mr. Eberly to approve the proposed Resolution naming the Lancaster 
County Treasurer as tax collector for 2018 and 2019. Mr. Meyer seconded the motion and it 
was passed by unanimous voice vote.  
 

Resolution #2017-30 
 

d. Ordinance re: Central Lancaster County council of Governments Agreement 

Mr. Hutchison said that the Central Lancaster County Council of Governments (“COG”) which 
is currently made up of East Hempfield Township, East Petersburg Borough, Manheim 
Township and West Hempfield Township had been approached earlier in the year regarding the 
possibility of having East Lampeter join the COG. They subsequently approved of East 
Lampeter’s membership subject to the Township adopting the required Ordinance and signing 
the COG agreement. 



A motion was made by Mr. Demme to authorize and approve the Ordinance for East Lampeter 
Township to enter in to the Central Lancaster County Council of Governments Agreement. Mr. 
Blowers seconded the motion. The motion was passed by unanimous voice vote. 

 
Manager’s Report: 
 

a.   Lincoln Highway Streetscape Plan Implementation Report 
 
Mr. Hutchison mentioned that East Lampeter Township is working on the administrative side in 
order to get everything in place for the Tax Increment Financing (TIF) program. PennDot’s 
project to resurface the highway is shut down for the winter and will resume in the spring. 
Township staff has been told that the project is supposed to be done by the end of July, 2018. 
Mr. Hutchison also said that staff is continuing its work on implementation of the adaptive 
traffic signal system to improve the flow of traffic in the Lincoln Highway corridor. 
 
Adjournment 
 
A motion was made by Mr. Eberly and seconded by Mr. Demme to adjourn the meeting. The 
motion was passed by unanimous voice vote. The next regularly scheduled meeting is to be held 
on Tuesday, January 2, 2017 beginning at 7:30 pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
 
Ralph Hutchison 
Township Manager 
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